
PUBLIC NOTICE 
PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT THE CITY OF UNDERWOOD WASTEWATER 
TREATMENT FACILITY IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT HAS BEEN ISSUED A REAFFIRMATION. 
THIS PROJECT IS BEING FUNDED IN PART OR WHOLE BY SRF FUNDING. 
 
This project has previously been reviewed by the Iowa Department of Natural Resources 
(DNR) and a Finding Of No Significant Impact (FNSI) was issued on April 1, 2024. This 
project’s scope has since been altered. The additional project scope includes the 
installation of a new outfall pipe approximately 300-ft downstream from the existing 
outfall location.  Given the scope and location of the proposed additional work, no 
impacts of the environmental criteria listed in 40 CFR (Code of Federal Regulations) Part 
6 are anticipated. The original FNSI is hereby Reaffirmed to include the scope alteration 
listed above. Consequently, a preliminary decision has been made that a Finding of No 
Significant Impact (FNSI) will not be prepared. 
 
 
This action is taken on the basis of a careful review of supporting information that is on 
file at the DNR’s Des Moines, Iowa office. The Reaffirmation documentation for this 
project is available online at https://www.iowasrf.com/environmental-review/ . The 
DNR will not take any administrative action on the project for at least thirty (30) 
calendar days from the publication of this Notice. Persons disagreeing with the above 
environmental decision may submit comments to SRF-PC@dnr.iowa.gov  during this 
period. For further information, please contact Nicole Osborn at 
nicole.osborn@dnr.iowa.gov or 515-321-7601.  
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